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June 2010 Division Meeting Minutes 

Meeting was called to order by Lt Gov Barbara Pringle at 7:05 PM. 

Pledge and G-d Bless America were led by IPG Doreen Pellittieri. 

The Invocation was offered by PP David Jacobus. 

The head table and guests were introduced by Lt Gov Barbara.  Present were IPG Doreen 
Pellittieri, PG Bob Calabrese, PG Pat Cooney and Linda Cooney, Lt Govs Peter Pellittieri, David 
Sewert, Ray Pfeifer, Trish Hook,  John Hanratty, Carole Bubb, Lt Gov Elect Peg Bobson, Lt Gov 
Designate Peter J. Pellittieri, Dist Secy Ann Sewert, Treas Jim Padachowski, Secy Sara 
Pfeifer.  Candidates for Governor  William Risbrook and Michael Siniski.   

SDPLG John reported that $12,100 was raised by the Division to the CNN Telethon.  A large 
part of this was raised by the Builders Club at the State Rd School in Webster.  John presented a 
plaque to these very involved young people.  There will be a presentation also at the school. 

Roll Call of Clubs – Brighton 3 – Canandaigua 4 – Charlotte/Lk Ontario 1 – Farmington/Victor 4 
– Lk Shore/Rochester 3 – Newark 2 – Palmyra/Macedon 1 – Penfield/Perinton 5 – PennYan 2 – 
Seneca Falls 0 – Webster 10.  

Secretaries report was accepted by and seconded by Pres Bill Sauke. 

Treasurers report was accepted by Pres Bill Pringle and seconded by PLG David Sewert. 

Program – the candidates for Gov Elect Risbrook and Siniski presented their platforms.  Both 
candidates have been active Kiwanians on the Division and District levels.  They are both 
enthusiastic about their Kiwanis experiences and share a  for the organization.  Bill’s  message 
stressed communication with the membership and keeping meetings fun.  He stressed being brief, 
being direct and being informed.   Mike also has a passion for membership and communication 
at the grass roots.  He would also like to introduce more cyber communication and reduce 
expenses.  Both candidates were open to questions from the members. 

International Convention – PG Pat Cooney stressed the importance of a strong presence by the 
NY District to support the election of PG Tom DeJulio as Intl Vice Pres/Treasurer. 

Lt Gov Elct Peg Bobson announced that the theme for the hospitality room at the District 
Convention will be the Wizard of Oz.  Costumes are encouraged.  Peg appealed to all clubs to 
donate to the hospitality room in some fashion. 



Pres Bill Pringle thanked all the clubs for their prayers, cards and good wishes during his recent 
illness. 

LtGov Barbara asked all clubs to bring new member candidates to the next meeting to be 
installed in honor of good member Paula Nelson who recently passed.  Paula was a driving force 
of the Penn Yan club.  

The closing prayer was offered by PP Dave Jacobus and the meeting was adjourned at 8:50PM 

NEXT MEETING – AUG 2, 2010 

@ Mickey Finns in Victor 7:00pm 

BRING THOSE NEW MEMBERS 

Monday, June 14, 2010 


